Airline denies report of hijacking on
Amsterdam-bound flight
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DEVELOFING -- Spain-based airline Vueling said a miscommunication
between a pilot and the control tower on one of its flights prompted
reports of a possible hijacking, according to Reuters.

A spokeswoman for Vueling told Reuters "the plane approached the
airport in an unusual way,"” which caused a miscommunication.

The Dutch Defense Ministry reportedly scrambled two F-16 fighter jets
to intercept the passenger plane, according to Dutch website nu.nl. =.

The plane was en route from Malaga, Spain, to Amsterdam's Schipol
Airport.

The plane has landed at Schipol Airport in Amsterdam and has been
surrounded by security forces and several ambulances, according fo
photographers at the scene. All passengers are reportedly still on board.

Mational broadcaster NOS spoke by phone with 2 person it identified as
one of the passengers on board who says that the plane was calm and

there was no hostage situation.

The Associated Press contributed o this report.



